Intergroup minutes, December 22, 2022

Attendance: Brandy, Cindy, Ben, Steve S., Jim, Jerry, Charlie and Chalice

Meeting started 6:30

November minutes read and approved with corrections.

Treasury Report: Presented by Brandy to the group

Balance: \$

Contributions: \$Disbursements: \$

· Checkbook balance as of

Available after budgeted items \$

Committee Reports:

Corrections Committee - Bill O. reported that the committee met on Dec. 6th.

Chair: Vacant. **Community Corrections Center, Lincoln (CCCL):** Bill O. The state correctional facilities are reopening for AA Volunteers. Those who have been volunteers in the past are being asked to fill out the volunteer application again, and will be asked to do so annually. They must also take an orientation class. If you are interested in being a volunteer in state prison facilities, contact Bill at 402-475-9341

Treasurer: No activity. Balance remains \$128.76

Year-end Spending Report: Rent \$60 Literature \$351.24

NEXT MEETING: Tuesday, 3 January 2023, at 6:00 p.m., Room 3A, The Meeting Place, 28th and S Street.

- Treatment: Chalice shared that the committee discussed taking meetings into treatment centers because they are getting more requests for meetings. The committee estimates they will need to spend about \$280 for literature. Next mtg: Jan. 15th at the Meeting Place; 11:30.
- Hotline: Jerry sent email: twelve calls all for information. People requesting to speak with a volunteer have been getting through on first or second patch. Hotline will only request \$20 again this year for the budget.
- PICPC: Reassessing the mandate. Balance is \$231.96. PICPC is not requesting funds for 2023.
- Special Events: Steve S. was very excited to share that the Christmas party was a HUGE success. Jim stated that there will be 26 hours of the Alcathon to include a chili feed and a dance.

- Website: Charlie stated that last month was quiet once again. Hardball AA and To Hell and Back have been removed from the Hybrid Zoom list. We Stood at the Turning Point has been removed entirely. NEW MEETING: BYOB which will be held at the Watkins Bldg. on Saturday at 9:30AM.'23 \$15.99 is due in January 2023, for the renewal of the URL.
- District 3: Steve S. reported that John M, was reimbursed \$1264 for Area. The checking account ha been turned over to Brock.
- District 21: Brian provided the report-since Ashley is the DCM and recently had a baby, Brian is the alternate. He said he will be going to Area.Dist. 21 will vote for the discontinuation of involvement with the State Fair. A Grapevine workshop is in the planning stages. There will also be the annual Unity Picnic. Balance is: \$2,144.41. Dist. 21 meets the 3rd Sunday @4:30 at Calvary Methodist.
- District 22: Brandy is now the Intergroup rep. Dist. 22 discussed voting items for area t include a computer for the Archivist. Their balance s \$1,148.07. They continue to meet via ZOOM the 3rd Wed. of the month @ 6:45.
- Dist. 29: Not Present

•

GROUP REPORTS:

Ladies Big Book was present-Katie said their rep will also vote no for continued involvement with the State Fair.

Old business: Budgets requests for 2023 were reviewed and discussed with a focus on Special Events. The committee currently does not have a checking account but instead, turns in receipts to Intergroup. It was suggested that S.E. consider their own checking account. There was a motion and a vote to approve the 2023 budget which passed.

At the time of the December meeting, there was no information about the Church changing locations.

New business: None

Motion to close; seconded.

7:30meeting adjourned.